
To find out more, or to discuss a contribution, please contact Joy Elvin, 

Director of Operations at jelvin@sakonnetpreservation.org or any of 

the committee members named above.

The 50th Anniversary Campaign for Sakonnet Preservation

Sakonnet Preservation’s Board of Directors is 
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Become a member and supporter 

Send us your receipts, or drop them 

at the office – we’d love to say hi! 

The good folks at Lees will donate 

1% of your spending to SPA.

Start your Amazon shopping at 

Amazon Smile, and .5% of your 

eligible purchase goes to SPA. 

Smile.Amazon.com/ch/23-7225987 

or type in Sakonnet 

Preservation Association when 

prompted.

new membership

I wish to be a sustaining member
Please charge my credit card $   each month until it expires or I make a change.

We gratefully acknowledge all supporters in our newsletter. If you wish to remain anonymous, please check  

Please print your name(s) below as you would like to be acknowledged.

To make a gift or become a member online visit  sakonnetpreservation.org/membership

To make a gift of appreciated stock, or to discuss deferred giving, please call 401-635-8800.

name 

address 

city/state/zip    phone 

seasonal phone    email 

special seasonal mailing instructions/dates 

  My check, payable to  Sakonnet Preservation is enclosed.

Please charge my   visa      mastercard      american express

#   exp  security code 

Your gifts to Sakonnet Preservation are tax deductible to the full extent of the law. Thank you.

$25  Individual

renewal

$35  Family

$100  Sustaining

$250  Patron

$500  Sponsor

$1000+  Benefactor
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“What you notice becomes your life.” 
				             Michael Chitwood, poet

This is the sort of simple, powerful quote my sister would stick on the 

front of her refrigerator from time to time.  As it turns out, it became 

the common underlying theme of the presenters in our first ever 

Virtual Winter Speaker Series – what each of them noticed infused 

their life’s work. We were encouraged to pay close attention to what’s 

going on in the natural world we encounter in our own lives. We were 

reminded that the memory of experiencing special places has strong 

feeling attached to it.

Attendee comments during the Q&A sessions following some

presentations included shared experiences of keeping a log of

seasonal changes in a yard, or on a familiar landscape, or of an 

individual tree. No matter where we are, there is some facet of 

nature to observe that is sending messages – if we take the time to 

pay attention. Our own backyards, repeated visits to a preserve, or 

travel by an undisturbed landscape expose us to what nature has to 

share if we choose to take it.

Getting outside became a recommended and welcome antidote to 

the social isolation Covid forced on us. Full parking lots at entry points 

to the Simmons Mill Pond, Dundery Brook and Whitehead Preserves, 

more people enjoying Wilbour Woods, flocks of friends and families 

skating at the Ponderosa and Gray’s Mill Ponds for the few safe, cold 

days, attested to the hunger to be outside and our good fortune to 

have these conserved properties nearby. Gratitude for the gifts 

offered to us by open space has been heightened during this 

remarkably re-orienting time. Our attachment to place is deepened by 

such experiences, and we have been forced to slow down, and granted 

the opportunity to notice. 

We are the beneficiaries of the work done over many years by 

conservation-minded landowners in our community. They have been 

responsible for initiating preservation in the 1930s with Wilbour 

Woods, formally organizing the founding of Sakonnet Preservation 

Association 49 years ago, and supporting the ongoing efforts to 

protect the open space and rural character of this special town.

Abigail Brooks, President

Conserving land          Preserving Little Compton 7

“50 by ’50” is the slogan coined by veteran 

journalist Tony Hiss to encapsulate an ambitious, 

continent-spanning plan 

to preserve fifty percent 

of North America’s natural 

lands by 2050, as energeti-

cally described in his recently 

published book, Rescuing 

the Planet: Protecting Half 

the Land to Protect the Earth 

(Alfred A. Knopf). 

Hiss will be the keynote 

speaker at the Sakonnet 

Preservation Association’s 

virtual Annual Meeting on 

Wednesday, July 14, 2021, 

beginning at 7.00 p.m.

The author of fifteen books, 

Hiss was a staff writer at 

The New Yorker for more than 

thirty years. He has been a 

visiting scholar at New York 

University for twenty-five 

years, and has lectured 

around the world. His previous books, he writes, 

“have covered health care in rural Ecuador, train 

travel, Hunanese cooking, giant pandas, photog-

raphy, the story of my family, the landscape of 

the Chicago area, and the future of the New York 

City region.”

Hiss’s 1989 book, The Experience of Place, won 

acclaim for his exploration of innovative efforts 

by architects, planners, and conservationists to 

create more habitable human environments, 

whether urban, suburban, or rural. In Rescuing the 

Planet, he expands the geographical and 

conceptual scope of his investigations to describe 

the “Half-Earth Project.”

Hiss’s tour of the continent encompasses, among other landscapes, 

a vest-pocket park in his Greenwich Village neighborhood, the 

Northern Boreal Forest spanning northern Alaska and Canada, 

the Piney Woods of the Florida Panhandle, the Greater Appalachian 

Realm connected by the Appalachian Trail, the Sonoran Desert of 

northern New Mexico, and the Yellowstone to Yukon (Y2K) 

Corridor Initiative. 

Along the way he introduces a colorful cast of biologists, 

activists, and members of Indigenous communities who are work-

ing on large-scale conservation projects to connect landscapes, 

physically and culturally.

Please join us for our July 14 Annual Meeting, both to learn about 

SPA’s recent activities and to hear Tony Hiss’s hopeful message 

about the future of the planet.

Larry Anderson

Annual Meeting speaker will be noted author, journalist
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Remembering Lawre

Here is the eloquent and meaningful obituary her family asked us to 

share with you:

Lawre Richmond Goodnow (1962-2021) lost her battle with 

pancreatic cancer on March 27, 2021. She passed away peacefully at 

home in Little Compton surrounded by her family. She leaves behind 

Phil Goodnow, her husband of 37 years, and their three children and 

their families: Hilary Goodnow and John Prevedini; Hannah Good-

now, Elia Del Molino and Maxwell Goodnow Del Molino; and 

Jonathan Goodnow and Rebecca Kremens. She is also survived by 

her siblings Helen Richmond Webb, Bill and Karen Richmond, 

Josie Richmond and Tom Arkins, and their families.

Lawre was a devoted wife, mother, sister, aunt, and grandmother, a 

30-year veteran of early childhood and art classrooms, an artist in her

own right, a champion of green and open space, and a wicked tennis

player. Lawre advocated for the community and inspired everyone

with her determination to be a good steward of the environment

whether it was supporting local farms, finding creative solutions to

single-use plastics, or working to preserve open space. As an artist,

Lawre’s work echoed her passion for nature and the places she loved

most - gardens, fields, stone walls, coastal waters, starry skies, and

snow-covered hillsides. Her choice of heirloom patterns, imagery,

and fabrics told the stories of her life through recycled shirts, skirts,

bed linens, and sweaters.

For nearly 60 years, Lawre epitomized kindness, teamwork, and 

equality with her own unique blend of patience, resolve and 

perseverance. She inspired everyone to be their best selves and 

move through the world with style and grace. She is loved and will 

be missed. “The gloom of the world is but a shadow. Beyond it, yet 

within our reach is joy. Take joy!”    Fra Giovanni Giocondo, 1513

In lieu of flowers, we invite you to support the Sakonnet 

Preservation Association (SPA), an organization close to Lawre’s 

heart. Their work protects Little Compton’s natural riches of forest, 

wetland, coast, meadow, and open lands, all of which are vulnerable. 

Gifts in Lawre’s memory can be sent by mail to SPA or to the 

donation link on its website.

A celebration of Lawre’s life will be held later this year in 

Little Compton.
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Each year, we count on a group of 37 monitors, 

trained and supervised by our Stewardship 

Committee, to inspect each of our holdings. 

Without these eyes on the ground we would 

not be able to ensure we are living up to the 

expectations of the landowners who have so 

generously donated their land to the community 

for permanent protection from development, 

encroachment or unnatural damage to 

conservation values. 

There are stories to be told about the kind of 

violations that we have experienced – sheep 

sheds or bee boxes or fencing installed on our 

property, piles of yard waste left by abutters or 

contractors on our “empty” lots, cutting and 

clearing to enhance views or gain access to a

property from a new angle. These things can

happen in a flash, and our job is to help a 

violator understand the problem and work 

collaboratively to resolve it. Most often, the 

damage is not permanent, not intentionally meant 

to harm, and repairable. To date, we have been 

fortunate to avoid major problems. 

Sakonnet Preservation benefits from the 

attention paid by our monitors, and the relation-

ships developed with landowners and abutters to

our properties. We are indebted to these foot 

soldiers doing this critical work.

Jack Angell
Paul Bazzoni
Ann Beardsley
Tara Bradley
Abigail Brooks
Michal & Bart Brownell
Phoebe Cook
David Cutts
Geoff Dennis
Chip Fuller
Phil Goodnow
Mary Gordon
Lisa Haffenreffer
Nan Haffenreffer
Charlie Hall
Bente Hoegsberg
Warren Jagger

Geoff Manning
Jeanne McAllister
Judy Melanson
Dick Menoche
Terry Nathan
Perky Nellissen
Janice Olson
David Palumb
Mike Parker
Donna Pilkington
Jana Porter
Peter Rowley
Cindy Sheldon
Heather & Mike Steers
Betty Torphy
Nancy Westfeldt
Charlie Whipple
Clay Wiske

Why do we monitor each of our properties?

A quite extraordinary woman, Lawre Richmond 

Goodnow, chose in her too-short life to share her 

passion for this place and for land protection by 

serving on the board of Sakonnet Preservation. 

Following a daunting diagnosis and through 

months of treatment, Lawre kept showing up at 

board and committee Zoom meetings. Her 

unflagging commitment to contribute kept 

coming forth from her fierce will to live. She 

remained connected with us in the work she loved; 

five days following her last email she lost the fight.  

These are the only words I could find to share 

this heart-breaking news with our board members 

and staff:  “I can safely say that all of us felt her 

extraordinary engagement in our work together 

— the force and sensitivity of her convictions, her 

grace, and her gifts of experience and artfulness. 

Grateful that the worst of her suffering is over, we 

will carry the spirit of her wisdom and dedication 

forward while acknowledging the tremendous loss 

of her presence. 

“It is time to hold her extended family in our hearts 

as we mourn the loss of this treasured friend and 

colleague.”

Abigail Brooks

Majestic American hollies tower over this woodland 
on a key parcel owned by Sakonnet Preservation 
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Bonnie Phinney
Nina Pinnock
Garry & Virginia Plunkett
Franklin H. Pond
Jana Porter & Peter Fossel
Charles & Marcia Pratt
Michael & Karen Pritchard
George Purmont & Daune Peckham
David & Leslie Puth
Ken Ramsay & Karen Edwards
Anne Ransom

Recognizing our generous donors in 2020
Mary & Chris Rawson
Bob & Alden Read
Steven & Marsha Riccardi
Karen & Bill Richmond
Kenneth & Barbara Rix
Jack & Sarah Robinson
Gardner & Pamela Rogers
Steven & Patricia Romsey
Max Rosen & Jeanne Ackman
David & Cathy Rosenberg
Peter & Lisa Rowley
Richard Rudick
Robert Salino & Eileen Storz-Salino
Earl Samson
Harriet Savage
James & Beth Schiff
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Schmults
Robert Clayton Schmults
Catherin Schneider &

James Lippincott
Mrs. Patricia Schneider
Clarkson Schoettle
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Schofield
Catherine & Arthur Scinta
Brenda Wrigley Scott
George & Theresa Seidel
Bernard & Terry Shapiro
Suzanne Mills Shaw
Dan Shedd & Susan Doyle
Cynthia Sheldon
Jeff & Trina Sherer
Glenn & Steve Sherman
Page & Ed Shugrue
Denise Lyons Shupp
Bennett Simon & Roberta Apfel
Richard & Mary Small
Caldwell Smith & Alice Benedict
J.P. Russell Smith
Clark & Galen Snow
John Lewis
John & Sandi Sparks
Rebecca Spencer
Jonathan & Betsy Stapleton
Michelle Steckler
Heather & Michael Steers
Alan Stewart & Susan Hooker
Donna & Bill Stewart
Brenda & Greg Stone
Carol D. M. Strasburger
Mark Strauss
Paul & Mary Suttell
Elaine & Geoff Swaebe
Helen & Harry Switzer
Patricia Sylvester
Rush Taggart & Dorothy Bedford
Lewis Taylor
Harvey Thayer
Pollie S. Thayer
William & Sue Theriault
Liz Thurber
Anne Tillinghast & Win Hall
Peter & Margaret Tirpaeck
Rip Tompkins & Fran Clark
Francis A. Towne
Fred & Betty Torphy
Peter & Frances Trafton

Barbara Trowbridge
Heidi Truscott
William & Kathy Truscott
James & Karen Tung
Sidney Tynan
Bob & Sis Venusti
Marie A. Viens
Bob & Ann von der Lippe
David & Ellen Wagner
Martha Wagner
Coll Walker
Anya Wallack
Tine Ward & Matt Zimisky
Ralph Watson
Kathy Wattles

(In Memory of Gurdon Wattles)
Helen Richmond Webb
Louise & David Wechsler
Rosalind Weir
Charles A. Whipple &

Randi von Steinwehr
Sarah C. Whitehead
Mrs. William (Douglas) Whitmarsh
Robert Whittemore
Jennifer Wilber
Frances Wilber
Deborah E. Wiley
Carter & Allison Wilkie
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Willemsen
Jan & Don Williams
Brannon Winn
Frank & Mary Elizabeth Wojciechowski
Lucille & Gregory Wolf
Hilary & Helen Woodhouse
Roger & Noreen Wordell
Sonja Yates
Nina P. Young
Deborah & Richard Zawalich

Gifts made in honor of
Peter Burke
Edward Wood Cissel
Robert R. Cole
Mary E. Gagnon
Katherine Jackson Merriman “Kit”
Richard F. Rogers “Dick”
Stanley Sorrentino
Hope Fitzgerald Taylor
Caleb R. Woodhouse
Benjamin Wordell

Companies, organizations, foundations
Able Engineering
AmazonSmile
The Art Cafe
Briggs Beach Inc.
Carter Fund
Country and Coastal Properties
Haffenreffer Family Fund
Kresge Foundation
Lees Market
Pitney Bowes Foundation
RI General Assembly –

Senator Lou DiPalma
Ursillo, Teitz & Ritch, Ltd

50th Anniversary Campaign

Acebes Family Charitable Fund
Peter & Mary Lee Aldrich
Joe Azrack & Abigail Congdon
Paul Bazzoni
Catherine Fellowes Beard
Ann Beardsley & Jim McGlynn
Richard Bordeau
Abigail Brooks & Nick Long
Bart & Michal Brownell
Chris and Suzie Burns
Randy Byers
Janet & Bill Coleman
John & Phoebe Cook
Keith Crudgington & John McCole
Charles & Nancy Dunn
Nina & Christopher Evison
Lawre & Philip Goodnow
Nan Haffenreffer & Larry Anderson
Maureen & Mike Harrington
Warren & Janet Jagger
Stanley & Martha Livingston Fund
Suzanne Lyons
Sheila & Bill Mackintosh
John & Diana Marshall
David & Charisse Mayer
Judy Melanson
John & Kris Montgomery
Elizabeth Morgan & Simon Talbot
Perky Nellison
Donald & Ellen O’Neill
Dorothy Osborn
David Palumb & Peter Erichsen
Joan Perndergast
Jack & Sarah Robinson
Cathy & David Rosenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Schofield
Rush Taggart & Dorothy Bedford
William & Sue Theriault
James & Karen Tung
Kathy & Gurdon Wattles
Louise and David Wechsler
Charles A. Whipple & Randi von Steinwehr
Deborah E. Wiley
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Willemsen
Frank & Mary Elizabeth Wojciechowski

Any individuals listed incorrectly or 
unintentionally omitted from
this list have our sincere apologies;
please inform us of corrections.
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Nancy Clark & John McGrath
Warren K. Clark
John Chester Cleaver
Tom Clemow
Laurence Coch & Sheila Tumilty
Jerry Cohen
Bernard Connelly
Gilbert & Diane Conover
John & Phoebe Cook
John & Bette Cooper
Jim & Ellie Craver
Lisa Crawford
Keith Crudgington &

John McCole
Laura Cutler
Kevin & Debra Daley
Judith & Murray Danforth
Joshua Deaner
Catherine Denckla
Mary-Charlotte Domandi
Patrick & Kris Donovan
Andrew Driver
Corinne Driver
Sam & Erica Driver
Beverley & Helen Duer
Charlotte DuHamel
Lucie Y. DuHamel
Charles & Nancy Dunn
Allison & Ginny Durfee
Sophia Dyer
Stetson W. Eddy
Judith Edersheim &

Nicole Danforth
Beverley Edwards
Joy Elvin
Susan C. Emery
Nina & Christopher Evison
Laurent & Bobbie Fappiano
Gabe & Carolyn Faria
John & Sandy Farr
Jennifer Field & Peter Whitman
Noel Field
Jim & Janet Field
Richard & Schuyler Field
Marjorie Findlay &

Geoff Freeman
Anne Finestone & Charles Dolan
Michael & Karen Fiorile
Richard & Marty Fisher
Leslie L. Fox
Chip & Debbie Fuller
Lavinia Gadsden
Howard & Susan Garsh
Alexander & Jane Gavis
Carol & Stephen Geremia
Rita & Jonathan Gewirz
Rob Gurwitz & Johanna Black
Bob & Raya Goff
Lawre & Philip Goodnow
Walter Gorman
Roger  & Gail Greene
Ginny Greenwood
Albert & Joan Gregory
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Gregory
Charles & Joanne Gregory
Roger Guillemette
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Anonymous (3)
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Capt. & Mrs. R.C. Bogle
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Dara & Dan Brewster
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Rhea Brooks
Doug & Bonnie Brout
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Philip & Lora Casey
Mark Chafee
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Nan Haffenreffer &
Larry Anderson
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Stephen Ham
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To find out more, or to discuss a contribution, please contact Joy Elvin, 

Director of Operations at jelvin@sakonnetpreservation.org or any of

the committee members named above.

The 50th Anniversary Campaign for Sakonnet Preservation

Sakonnet Preservation’s Board of Directors is

pleased to announce that, with outstanding 

community support, it has entered the public 

phase of its $1million fundraising campaign. 

The Campaign for Sakonnet Preservation was 

launched three years ago to build reserves to:

• ensure stewardship responsibilities 

• accelerate land protection activities

• increase educational programming

• support general operations

Upon successful conclusion of the Campaign, SPA 

will be able to focus on additional land acquisition 

and protection projects. This comes at a time

when we are witnessing development at a torrid 

pace in Little Compton, increasing the urgency 

of protecting our natural resources and the rural 

character of our special community.

To date, forty-six gifts totaling over $600,000 have

been either pledged or received. Three leadership

gifts of $100,000 or more have been committed. It 

is the Campaign Committee’s goal to successfully

conclude the Campaign by summer 2022 when 

the 50th anniversary of Sakonnet Preservation’s 

founding will be celebrated.

The committee includes Abigail Brooks, President 

of the Board, Board members Warren Jagger and

Charlie Whipple, Joy Elvin, Director of Operations,

and volunteers Chris Burns, Terry Nathan, and 

Mara Shore. In addition, to help supercharge and 

lend significant influence to Campaign efforts, a 

group of local supporters have lent their names as

Honorary Co-Chairs.
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Conserving landPreserving Little Compton P O Box 945
Little Compton, RI  02837

The Sakonnet Preservation 

Association, a non-profit land trust, 

is dedicated to preserving the rural 

character and natural resources of 

Little Compton for the lasting 

benefit of the community.

401.635.8800

sakonnetpreservation.org

Non Profit org.
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Mown path in a summer meadow, on a property where 
Sakonnet Preservation holds a permanent conservation easement

Conserving land          Preserving Little Compton

Become a member and supporter 

Send us your receipts, or drop them 

at the office – we’d love to say hi! 

The good folks at Lees will donate 

1% of your spending to SPA.

Start your Amazon shopping at 

Amazon Smile, and .5% of your 

eligible purchase goes to SPA. 

Smile.Amazon.com/ch/23-7225987 

or type in Sakonnet 

Preservation Association when 

prompted.

new membership

I wish to be a sustaining member
Please charge my credit card $   each month until it expires or I make a change.

We gratefully acknowledge all supporters in our newsletter. If you wish to remain anonymous, please check  

Please print your name(s) below as you would like to be acknowledged.

To make a gift or become a member online visit  sakonnetpreservation.org/membership

To make a gift of appreciated stock, or to discuss deferred giving, please call 401-635-8800.

name 

address 

city/state/zip    phone 

seasonal phone    email 

special seasonal mailing instructions/dates 

  My check, payable to  Sakonnet Preservation is enclosed.

Please charge my   visa      mastercard      american express

#   exp  security code 

Your gifts to Sakonnet Preservation are tax deductible to the full extent of the law. Thank you.

$25  Individual

renewal

$35  Family

$100  Sustaining

$250  Patron

$500  Sponsor

$1000+  Benefactor
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